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International University of 
Erbil Rector Dr. Muhammed 
İhsan paid a visit of courtesy to 
Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam 
on Wednesday, the 29th of August 
2018. During the visit possible 
collaborations were discussed. 

Providing information about EMU, 
Prof. Dr. Osam stated that it is the 
most rooted university on the island 
underlining that it continues to grow 
and develop each year. Also providing 
information about the university’s 
student and academic staff member 
profile, campus, infrastructure, 

faculties and departments Prof. Dr. 
Osam emphasized that the university 
values accreditation and that they are 
working towards ensuring that all 
departments gain accreditation. Dr. 
Muhammed İhsan highlighted that he 
is very happy to be in the TRNC and 
that he really liked EMU’s campus 

and international environment.  Prof. 

Dr. Osam thanked Dr. İhsan for his 

visit and presented him with a unique 

traditional Cypriot Lefkara board. 

Vice Rector for International Affairs 

and Promotion Prof. Dr. Cem Tanova 

was also present during the said visit.

DR. MUHAMMED İHSAN VISITS 
PROF. DR. NECDET OSAM
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The Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Rector’s 
Office came together with the 
representatives of privately-owned 
dormitories at the EMU Rector’s 
Office Senate Meeting Room on 
Friday, the 17th of August 2018.

A previous meeting had taken 
place with the representatives on 
Wednesday, the 15th of August 
2018. The meetings aimed to 
discuss measures and solution 
recommendations to ensure that 
students don’t become victims 
of the recent fluctuation in 
the foreign exchange market 
in terms of accommodation. 
Rector’s Office and dormitory 
representatives acted quickly 

and swiftly completed 
their search for solutions.
 
Privately Owned Dormitories 
Decide To Use Fixed Exchange 
Rate
As a result of the meetings, the 
privately-owned dormitories 
decided to use a fixed exchange 
rate, apply discounts and allow 
Turkish citizens to pay in 
Turkish Lira. The representatives 
announced that they are applying 
a %10 discount and that they have 
fixed the exchange rate in order for 
1 Dollar to equal 5 Turkish Liras. 
EMU Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet 
Osam thanked the dormitory 
representatives for taking swift 
precautions and highlighted the 

importance of providing students 
with a comfortable, peaceful and 
happy environment as well as a 
quality education. The decisions 
will be put in to application by 
the Alfam, Astra Plus, Golden 
Plus, Home Dorm, Kamacıoğlu, 
Marmara, Nural, Pop Art and 
Ramen student dormitories.

EMU Provides Important 
Opportunities for Students
The EMU Rector’s Office took 
important decisions of their own 
to help students through their 
own means during these difficult 
economic times. The Rector’s 
Office decided to provide a %10 
discount at university owned 
dormitories in addition to providing 

three low-priced meals per day at 
the university restaurant. During 
registration period (until the 28th 
of September 2018) there will 
be contributions to the one-way 
ticket prices of students travelling 
from Turkey to the TRNC.

The meeting was attended by EMU 
Rector Prof. Dr. Necdet Osam, 
Vice Rector for International 
Affairs and Promotion Prof. Dr. 
Cem Tanova, International Affairs 
and Promotion Coordinator 
Academic Staff Member Ozan 
İnamlık, International Student 
Affairs Coordinator Ahmed 
Kasım and Assistant General 
Secretary (a.) Kazım Hakverdi.

The Eastern Mediterranean 
University (EMU) Faculty 
of Architecture is attending 
the European Association of 
Architectural Education (EAAE) 
Annual Conference and General 
Assembly taking place in Porto, 
Portugal from the 29th of August 
to the 1st of September 2018. 
EMU which is a full member 
of the respectable organization 
is being represented by EMU 
Faculty of Architecture Dean 
Prof. Dr. Özgür Dinçyürek.  
EAAE is an important platform 
which brings together European 
architecture universities, faculties 
and schools providing them with 
an opportunity for collaboration. 

Architecture Education in 
Europe Is Being Discussed
Similarly to previous years, the 
EMU Department of Architecture 
is being represented at this years’ 
“Design Studio as a laboratory for 
interactions between architectural 
education and society” themed 
General Assembly. Within the 
scope of the program, Porto’s 
historical monuments and 
UNESCO’s World Heritage sites 
are being visited. The event also 
included an opening ceremony and 
lesson which are being followed 
by a range of conferences, 
social activities, round table 
meetings on architectural 
education and trips taking place 
over a period of four days. 

EMU TAKES PRECAUTIONS TO AID STUDENTS 

EMU FACULTY OF ARCHITECTURE IS BEING 
REPRESENTED IN PORTUGAL
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Eastern Mediterranean University 
(EMU) Atatürk Research and 
Application Center Chair Asst. Prof. 
Dr. Dr. Turgay Bülent Göktürk released 
a statement on the 96th anniversary 
of the 30th of August Victory Day. 
The statement reads as follows:

Today is the day that our nation 
commenced its national liberation 
struggle with the slogan “Either 
independence or death…” leading 
to success despite great poverty 
and difficulties, freeing the nation 
from imperialistic occupation 

forces. As stated by Atatürk: “The 
30th of August victory is a vital 
turning point in Turkish History. 
Our national history is full of great 
victories however I do not remember 
a more decisive victory in a pitched 
battle not only in our history but 

history as a whole in terms of new 
global currents. It is clear that the 
strong foundations of the young but 
immortal Turkish Republic were set 
here. The spilled Turkish blood and 
the spirit of martyrs are the perpetual 
protectors of our state and republic.”

Foreign Languages and 
English Preparatory 
School
1 - Fulya Erdentuğ, and 
Gülşen Musayeva Vefalı. 
“What is “old” and “past” 
in New Age discourse? 
A qualitative analysis 
of corpus evidence.” 

Discourse, Context & Media 
24, no. SI (2018): 85-91.

Faculty of Arts & Sciences
1 - Benedek Nagy. 
“Generalised Distances of 
Sequences I: B-Distances.” 
Miskolc Mathematical Notes 
19, no. 1 (2018): 397-411. 

This Week’s Academic Publications
Source: Web of Science                                                                                         

CHAIR OF EMU ATATÜRK RESEARCH AND 
APPLICATION CENTER ASST. PROF. DR. TURGAY 

BÜLENT GÖKTÜRK MARKS 30TH OF 
AUGUST VICTORY DAY
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